
They need to have a sense of trust and they need to 
feel safe in coming to work to be themselves every 
day. To do that, you need to focus on inclusion and 
diversity. You need to have a diverse workforce, so 
you have diversity of thinking because that’s where 
you’re going to get powerful things and great 
opportunities. The other thing is that critical to this 
is we’ve elevated the way we measure it so we talk 
about 360-degree value and treating all of those 
things in everything we do for our clients, our 
people on the ground day to day at the same level. 
We have elevated the way we measure I&D so our 
leaders are now held to account for I&D and for key 
talent the same way they are for revenue, 
profitability and for the work they do for clients. 
Being at that same level will make some real change.

Matt: I’ve always thought Accenture’s a bit 
powerhouse for building great talent. We’re looking 
it’s net contributor to the workforce of exceptional 
talent. What are we doing to build exceptional 
female leadership here at Accenture?

Sarah: I think there’s a couple of things and there’s 
support programs. This week, I’m involved in the 
insight training program for senior manager women 
who are on the path to MD, who we see as strong 
leaders of the future. I’m delivering that as part of 
the faculty with some really strong leaders in 
Australia, Kelly Simpson and Susanah Rossman, 2 
great leaders in our business.

Matthew Coates – Accenture Cloud First and Gender 
Pillar lead: I’m proud of Accenture’s continued focus 
on inclusion and diversity and the progress that 
we’re making. We believe the future workforce is an 
equal one and we believe that gender equality is an 
essential element. We have a goal to achieve a 
gender balanced workforce with 50% women and 
50% men by 2025. Our commitment extends to pay, 
and we strive to ensure that all our people, women 
and men, are compensated fairly and equitably from 
the moment we hire them and through each 
milestone of their career. We know that to achieve 
equality, we need an empowering environment, one 
that trusts employees, respects individuals and offers 
the freedom to be creative, and to train and work 
flexibly.

On that note, I’d like to introduce our first guest, 
Accenture’s Accenture lead Sarah Kruger, to talk 
through what we are doing here in ANZ to rise to the 
challenge.

I’d like us to start in looking at our strategy,  where 
does equality sit in the importance  of that strategy 
and how are we doing on the execution?

Sarah Kruger: I think it’s absolutely critical so our 
strategy is about change and technology. It’s about 
human ingenuity. It’s about innovation. And we’re 
not going to get to the level of technical innovation, 
to the level of change that we need unless our 
people are able to be innovative. For people to be 
innovative, we know that they need to be in a 
culture of equality. 
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Matt: to wrap, after the 2016 presidential election, 
Hilary Clinton tweeted that “to all the little girls 
watching, never doubt that you are valuable and 
powerful and deserving of every chance and 
opportunity in the world.” Four years on and we’ve 
got the US a female of Indian heritage as the Vice 
President, so the future is bright, optimistic. With 
our audience here today, what’s your message of 
hope? To all those starting and on the early stages 
of Accenture career?

Sarah: It can be done. Be brave, learn into it. Hilary 
showed that for the first person, it’s always harder 
and so I think even in NZ, for her it’s a lot easier for 
that 2 female PM that came before her. Push 
through, build a network around you and ask for 
what you want

Matt: Brilliant and always great to talk to you. 

/I think there’s specific programs at the senior 
manager level, there’s pivot at the manager level. 
There’s also women in leadership for our managing 
directors. That is focusing on supporting our women 
and giving them structure. We also need to help our 
males and everyone else in the organisation about 
unconscious bias training. Its about elevating the 
understanding that exists and that we need to 
address that. It’s about inclusive leadership trainings 
for our leaders and getting them to use that on their 
accounts.

Matt: Let’s talk about unconscious bias when you 
think about it what do you see happening? How can 
we go and challenge ourselves as individuals?

Sarah: Firstly, it’s about acknowledging that it exists 
in all of us. It’s not a bad thing, what’s important is 
we recognize it, and we catch ourselves. “Why am I 
asking/suggesting that?” or “Why am I NOT asking 
that?”

Don’t not offer someone a role because you don’t 
want to put them in a difficult situation because it 
will involve travel. Ask them and let them make the 
call. It also means that it’s about making assumptions 
about our men and women. That’s one of the drivers 
behind moving parental and maternity leave. 
Irrespective of your gender, you have the same 
access. Starting the conversation that care and work 
is a shared responsibility. Opportunity is important 
and those things are critical; to moving away
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